

Committee Members

Traffic and Transportation
Avo Babian, Chair
Lisa Petrus
Gil Imber
Artin Sodaify
Tom Materna
Gregory Wright (Alternate)
Bob Reith (Alternate)

CALIFORNIA



Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council Traffic & Transportation Committee

**Nov 11th 2020
6:30 p.m.**

**Sherman Oaks Library
14245 Moorpark Ave
Sherman Oaks, Ca 91423**

SHERMAN OAKS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

P O Box 5721
Sherman Oaks, CA 91413
(818) 503-2399
www.shermanoakscnc.org

OR CONTACT

**Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment**
334-B E. Second Street
Los Angeles, Ca 90012
(213) 847-7164 *phone*
(213) 485-4608 *fax*
or call 311 for information

Minutes

1. Meeting called to
 - a. Order by Avo, Chair, at 7:31 pm
 - b. Roll Call: Avo Babian, Lisa Petrus, Gil Imber, Gregory Wright (later)
2. Reviewed and approved the minutes of Oct Meeting. Lisa brought motion to approve. Gil 2nd the motion. **Passed Unanimously.**
3. Public comments by Public Official: N/A
4. Chair's Report: Avo will try to focus on one main subject per meeting. With the focus of producing a CIS. The planned CIS was for Noise disturbing additions to cars that should be removed. It was passed in the Govt affairs committee. Tom Materna added to committee as committee member.
5. Presentation: Proposed Burbank Airport Terminal Upgrade: It was a bond issue. Passed by Burbank. The issue to is to improve safety. Technically no extra Gates added to the 14 already there, but each one can have 2 jets in the future. It's been delayed due to Covid. Public comment ended Oct 27. LA city with Krikorian and Mike Fuer have asked for a better job on the EIR. Avo will recommend to the Board that we support the letter by Mike Fuer to do a better job on the EIT. Gregory wants less flights, and to use the funds for Bus travel on short routes. Ex: Las Vegas
6. General Public Comment:
Pamela Harris.
Karen Kirch
Gregory Wright: Wants the Chat option. And no Idling laws to be enforced
7. Discussion items:
 - a. LA DASH-New Route for Van Nuys Studio City DASH: Gregory said the new route is not updated. They should leave the windows open for ventilation during Covid
 - b. Parking improvement Ideas: Lisa mentioned the Ventura Specific Plan is to look at Public Parking options.
 - c. Sepulveda Corridor Project: We are awaiting to see which option METRO will pick. And they will give us an update on the PPP option. Greg they should use more of the funds to improve the bus stop and cross walk at Sepulveda and Ventura.
8. New Business– Gill said that traffic is still 30% below the peak since before COVID
9. Next Meeting –. Next Traffic and Transportation meeting, Dec 9th or maybe will go dark
10. Meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm